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7th October 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Carer  
  
Year Three Trip to Oxford University Museum of Natural History to study rocks and minerals  
  
We have organised a trip to the Natural History Museum in Oxford for Year 3 on Wednesday 29th January 
2025.  The visit will take place in school time.  
  
The visit focus is on rocks and minerals, which is part of the Science curriculum. Each class is booked in for 
an hour long workshop led by museum experts, handling and learning about different types of rocks and 
how they are formed. There will also be a guided tour organised by the teachers. A pre-visit will be made 
so we can target the most relevant exhibition areas and plan the tour to maximise the learning 
opportunities.  
  
How much does it cost?  
The cost of the trip is £16.50 which needs to be paid, via ParentPay, by Wednesday 11th December 2024  
  
Please also complete the online permission form by Friday 18th October 2024.  
  
What does my child need?  
The trip will be inside the museum and an indoor lunch area has been booked.  
  
Children need to wear smart school uniform and bring a healthy snack, packed lunch and their water bottle 
in a disposable bag. If you child is in receipt of Pupil Premium, you can order a COLD option from School 
Grid for lunch on this day.  
  
If your child is in receipt of the pupil premium grant, then you may be able to have financial support for 
this trip. Please contact Jo Long, our School Business Manager, (longj@easthunsburyprimary.org) for more 
information.   
  
We are hoping that everyone will be able to attend this trip but if there is insufficient interest then we will 
make the difficult decision to cancel it.  
  
Yours faithfully,  
  
The Year 3 Team  
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